
 Greetings, 

 The last couple of weeks have been filled with lots of festive and positive events at all our 
 schools. From students continuing to get accolades for various accomplishments to teachers 
 engaging in fun learning activities; From our Trunk or Treat events to our homecoming 
 celebrations; there have been so many great things happening that are easily a source of 
 Clipper PRIDE. 

 With Halloween just around the corner, there is even more to be festive and happy about! (I am 
 a huge Halloween fan and am sad to be missing the New York City Halloween parade for the 
 first time in years! I will be driving up to Saratoga for a conference on October 31st, so while I 
 will be engaged in some professional learning, it still is a bit of a bummer.) 

 families are dealing with hardships that are simply heartbreaking. This week, our community lost 
 a child after a long battle with cancer. I cannot begin to appreciate the pain and anguish such a 
 tragedy must inflict on the families and friends who are most affected. Sadly, throughout my 24 
 years in education, I have had many tragedies occur to families and it just doesn’t get any 
 easier. We also had some challenging and heart wrenching events occur involving families just 
 in the past week. None of which were easy. 

 Now more than ever, we really need to embrace that  culture of care  we keep expounding on in 
 our learning community and must continue working on fostering a positive and supportive 
 environment for all of us - students and staff alike. If there is any silver lining to any of this, it’s 
 that students felt comfortable with staff and reported concerns before they could have escalated. 
 I have been extremely pleased with the response of all the staff members involved in the 
 challenges we’ve faced over the last couple of weeks. The care and devotion to the welfare and 
 general well being of our students was evident and on display. That too is a source of Clipper 
 PRIDE. 

 At our board meeting this past week, I gave some  words  of caution  with regards to  the need for 
 parents and caregivers to be vigilant in monitoring children’s social media and smartphone 
 acti䘀圀䱆a child may be a danger to themselves or others. In my career, I can say with confidence that 
 students have saved lives by simply reporting things they saw on social media or in texts and 
 group chats. To this end, fostering relationship rAᄀo ͰTÂ䤀䠀䠀唀䰀儀make a world of difference. And that is what happened this week. To say I am appreciative of 
 everyone’s effort and the care that was evident in all these situations is an understatement. 



 So please appreciate each other. Count your blessings and be sure to look out for the people in 
 your charge. Whether it’s a student or staff member that is in need, let’s all have each other’s 
 back. Remember, we are one big family made up of thousands of kids and hundreds of adults - 
 imagine the difference we can make if we all pledge to support one another. 

 As always, I want to thank our entire learning community for their continued work and dedication 
 to our school district! Keep up the great work, let’s get through adversity together, and by all 
 means - don’t eat too much Halloween candy! 

 It really is a true privilege serving you as your superintendent of schools! 

 Tony Santana 
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